Office of Superintendent of Schools Board Meeting of September 10, 2003

Paul R. Philip, Chief of Staff

SUBJECT: RECISSION OF EMPLOYMENT CONTRACT

**THOMAS L. WHITEHEAD - TEACHER** 

LENORA B. SMITH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

On August 27, 2003, the Superintendent of Schools sent the following letter to Mr. Thomas L. Whitehead, III:

I am exercising my responsibility as Superintendent of Schools and recommending to The School Board of Miami-Dade County, Florida, at its scheduled meeting of September 10, 2003, that the School Board rescind your employment contract due to denial of teaching certificate by The Education Practices Commission of the State of Florida. As you are aware, teacher certification by the State of Florida is a material condition of your employment contract.

RECOMMENDED: That effective September 10, 2003, at the close of the workday, the School Board rescind the employment contract of Mr. Thomas L. Whitehead, III, Teacher at Lenora B. Smith Elementary School, because of denial of teaching certificate by the Education Practices

Commission of the State of Florida.

PRP:vmb